

## American Association of School Administrators

Thomas R. Deimler, Director Relationships Division Boy Scouts of America National Office 1325 West Walnut Hill Lane Irving, Texas 75015-2079

Dear Tom:

The American Association of School Administrators is pleased to continue its long-standing endorsement of the Boy Scouts of America. We believe that Scouting programs help young people build character and discover their leadership abilities.

As we stand on the threshold of a new century and a new millennium, we can be thankful that Scouting exists. We are especially pleased that many schools and school systems across the nation serve as hosts for Scout troops and communicate with their communities about the benefits of Scouting.

Our very best wishes.

Paul D. Horston

Sincerely,

Paul Houston

**Executive Director** 

cc: Gary Marx